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District Governor’s Message 

Hello Lions of 25A!  Looks like our Spring weather has finally arrived!  It was a great 

weekend Muncie as we Continued the Celebration of our Centennial year.  If you were 

unable to attend, you missed many great seminars, good food and outstanding      

fellowship.  RC Dave Dickinson was presented with a Presidential Medal while CS 

Barbara Toosley was presented with a Presidential Leadership Medal.  IPDG Patty            

Cooke was voted in as an International Convention Committee member, PDG Kevin                 

Roe was awarded a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow, and Lions Harold Haman and 

Carolyn Toosley were crowned Lion King and Queen at Friday night’s sock hop.  Our 

International President inspired us with words to grow our organization and make a 

difference through the Power of 1.5 million members, to celebrate LCIF’s 50th 

anniversary by reaching $50 million in donations, and increase the number served 

through the Power of Service.  District A is doing just that!  We are currently at a plus                

in membership, we have spent approximately 12,000 hours providing service to                    

24,282 people, a new Leo Club has been chartered, and we have contributed $27,880           

to LCIF.  We are touching lives, and I am excited to see what our Lions will do in               

these last 2 months of this Lion year. 

 

We are at that time of the year to prepare for our next year.  All club officer elections 

should be complete.  So, please make sure you get your new officers reported through              

the PU101 or on MyLCI by the May 15 deadline.  Take the time to verify the address, 

email, and phone numbers are correct as this information is used to produce the                  

District Directory.  Name an LCIF Club Coordinator and a Global Service Club 

Coordinator.  Lions Clubs International sends valuable information to these individuals            

to share with club members.  While you complete your officer information, please take 

the time to attend officer training, set your attainable goals and budget for next year,            

and remember, you are a LEADER.  Leadership starts with a willing heart, a positive 

attitude and a desire to make a difference.  I have often said we are at a new beginning, 

the new century.  This is a great time to evaluate whether our traditions are still working.  

Remember our heritage but create a new path which includes all ages.  This new path  

just might find you membership growth from the younger generation.  Be open to    

change. You are the difference that will keep Lionsim strong!   

 

Until next time ~ Keep Touching Lives through Service.  Now turn the page for some 

valuable information…. 

 

Yours in Friendship and Service, 

Lion Robin Smith, District Governor 
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Hoosier Lion Newspaper Survey  

The Hoosier Lion newspaper has been Indiana’s (MD25) method for communicating with its members for more than 

30 years. As the change to more digital formats is occurring, the Governors of MD -25 have determined that it is im-

portant to survey the Lions of Indiana to determine if changes in the newspaper should be done. Please take a few mo-

ments and let us know what you think. The link to access the survey is https://surveyhero.com/c/5165Ofc.  
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Deadline extended to May 8th. Contact Lions Doug or Angie Schmeltz if you want to      

participate:  (219)374-9714 
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Your ISBVI Lion Trustees are sponsoring a work day at the 
school in Indianapolis on                        Saturday, May 19, 2018.  
This is a great opportunity for you/family/friends to walk                              
the walk and put our  “We Serve” motto into action.  Our 
schedule for the day will be: 

 
 8:30  am              Registration and donuts (of course!) 
 9 am – 1 pm       Morning work Session  
 1 pm                     Lunch (provided by the school) 
 After Lunch        Tour of the School for those 

interested 
 After lunch         Afternoon work session until done 

 
Come and help us beautify and improve this campus!  
Interested?   Contact… 
 

Lion Charlie Crawford   260-359-9086 
charliec32@cinergymetro.net 

 
It’s a great day of fun, hard work and camaraderie and a 
chance to meet other                         Lions from around the state 
as well as visit this beautiful campus. This is one of                             
your Lions State Projects…..take a few hours to help beautify 
and improve it.                                     You’ll get great satisfaction 
from doing so….and of course, a free lunch!   Hope                             
to see you there.           
        

PDG Pat Short  - Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership Trend is Upward—Keep it Going! 
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Head Start Health Fair Schedule 2018 

I am putting out the call to all Lions who want to help with this year’s Geminus Health Fair.  Every year 

we test over 500 pre-school children.  This year they are doing it a little different.  They are working with 

Regional Health Systems at their sites.  We will be setting up and tearing down every time we do a 

screening in those 2 weekends.  I could use all the help I can get.  All of the dates, times, and sites are 

listed below.  My contact information is at the bottom.  Please let me know if you can help and which 

days.  I appreciate any help you can give me.  

July 13, 2018 - Friday            Stark Clinic with Regional Health Systems 
8:30   AM to 2 PM                    3903 Indianapolis Blvd. 
                                                    East Chicago, IN 
 
July 14, 2018 – Saturday      Strawhun Center at Regional Health Systems 
8:30   AM to 2 PM                   8555 Taft Street 
                                                   Merrillville, IN  
 
July 20, 2018 – Friday           Regional Health Systems Center 
8:30   AM to 2 PM                  4016 Holman Ave. 
                                                  Hammond, IN  
             
July 21, 2018 – Saturday      Strawhun Center at Regional Health Systems 
8:30   AM to 2 PM                   8555 Taft Street 
                                                   Merrillville, IN  
 
Please contact Lion Angie Schmeltz if you can help. 
Home # 219-374-9714 
Cell 219-405-0286 
Email :  emschmeltz@gmail.com (best way) 
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MD25 Lions State Convention Honors 

PDG Kevin Roe was awarded a progressive 

Melvin Jones Fellow Award at the  State 

Convention  Awards  Luncheon.                  

Congratulations Lion Kevin. 

Lions Harold Haman and Carolyn Toosley were crowned 

King and Queen respectively at the Friday night dinner. 

Money was collected by nominees from each district. 

The nominee that collected the most money was 

crowned.  The money collected  from all participants will 

go to the Eye Glass Mission and  to Diabetes Awareness. 

Lion PDG Barbara Toosley was awarded the               

International Leadership Award, LCI’s 3rd highest 

award, by IP Dr. Naresh Aggarwal at the State 

Convention  Banquet. Joining Barbara are District 

Governor Robin Smith and PIP Wayne Madden.  

IPDG  Lion Patty Cooke was elected to the      

Indiana International Convention Committee    

at the MD25 State Convention.  

Region Chair Dave Dickinson from Westville Lions was 

awarded a Presidential Medal by IP Naresh Aggarwal at 

State Convention. 
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ISBVI FUNDRAISERS – TRIKE RACE AND DISC GOLF TOURNAMENT 

APRIL 22 EVENT RESCHEDULED TO  

SEPTEMBER 16, 2018 
 

Due to an unseasonably long spring, your ISBVI Trustees are rescheduling our annual fundraiser 

from this spring to mid-fall --- for better weather and to give you more time to practice!  

We have received feedback from several prior participating schools that they would like to 

participate, but that a Fall date would better suit their current school schedules. Moving the event to 

the fall will also provide a more suitable date for students from the ISBVI to participate. 

We have capacity for approximately 25 Trike teams and 25 Disc Golf teams so we hope your clubs 

will continue to promote these valuable events to support the mission of your State Project and the 

ISBVI’s statewide outreach services to our blind and visually impaired students in all your districts.  

If your club has already sent in registration forms for the trike race/disc golf originally scheduled 

for April 22, we would invite you to carry your sponsorships and team registrations forward to the 

fall event date. We will be contacting you for confirmation of carry-forward to the fall event. 

 If you have any questions in the meantime, contact Chair Pat Short (lionpatshort@aol.com) or 

Event Coordinator Lion Pat Henninger (iwtlions@gmail.com). 

 

Thank you for your continued support of the ISBVI Lions State Project.   
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Only a Few Months Left to Be a Part of  History! 
 
This year is your club’s last chance to earn Centennial  Service Challenge and Legacy  Project awards. There’s no  reason 
why every club  can’t do a Legacy Project—such  as installing a park  bench—or invite new Centennial  members. Will 
your club achieve World Class or Premier Centennial Lions Club status? There’s still time!  You have until June 30, 2018 
to complete your Centennial projects and July 15, 2018 to report them on MyLCI.  Be a part of history and help us finish 
our Centennial  celebration strong! 
 

Diabetes Awareness Begins With You 
 
Did you know that diabetes awareness and educational activities count as diabetes service projects?  For example, your 
club can host a diabetes awareness seminar in your community.  The diabetes resources page offers a wide variety of 
projects that you can do to help combat this global epidemic—and earn a Centennial diabetes patch. More than 23,000 
diabetes activities have been reported so far in this Lion year. Your club can be part of the solution  to this devastating 
disease, too. 
 

Inspirational Book Spotlights 100 Years of Lions Service Stories 
 
from the Heart, written by Past International Director (PID) Robert Littlefield, will help you gain a better understanding 
of what service has meant to Lions who have given back to make life better for those in need. According to PID Sangeeta 
Jatia, “Each story reinforces the fact that once you experience the power of serving another, you become a Lion for life.” 
Stories from the Heart is now available for US$23.99 through Club Supplies. US$13.85 from the sale of each book will go 
directly to Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) to support our global service. Pick up a copy for yourself or a 
fellow Lion, and share the inspiration! 
 

Centennial Highlights: 
 
Wrap Up the Centennial in Style! – Make plans now to join us for convention in our final Centennial year as Lions take 
the stage at the 101st Annual International Convention, June 29-July 3, 2018 in Las Vegas, Nevada. Join Lion and Leo 
leaders as they gather in the entertainment capital of the world to celebrate service, friendship and our once-in-a-
lifetime Centennial! 
 
 New Presidential Videos Released –  View the brand-new videos from Lion leaders in the Reflections from the residents 
series. The complete series will be posted by June 30, 2018—just in time for our Las Vegas convention.  
 
LCIF Donations Count – Did you know that donations to Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) count towards the 
Centennial Service Challenge?  If your club wants to get to the next level patch, consider making a donation to LCIF, and 
help us provide even more service around the world. 
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Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing Use Hearing Aid Collection. 

 

The ILSH has designed and produced a new sticker to be placed on eyeglass 

recycling boxes encouraging the donation of used hearing aids.  This stickers are 

available from any of your district trustees. Please contact them and let them 

know how many you will need. The used hearing aids are vital to the continued 

success of the Hearing Aid Loaner Bank, since inception over 6300 hearing aids 

have been loaned.  
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Saturday, May 5, 20187:00A.M. - 11:00 A.M. 
American Legion Post #502  

429 West 750 North (South Haven) 

Family of 4 (2 Adults, 2 Children): $17.00 

Adults: $7.00 

Children under 10: $3.00 
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Indiana Harbor—East Chicago Lions Club 

IH– East Chicago Lions attended a  CPR 

Training class put on by their local Fire     

Department. Local residents were also in 

attendance.  

Indiana Harbor- East Chicago Lions plant  a tree for 

Arbor Day at a local park. 

Michiana Lions Club 

Little Free Libraries are a global phenomenon. Now, a 

new Little Free Library at 117 E. 10th St. will join the 

movement to share books and bring people together.  

Michiana Lions of Michigan City  Lions Tim Fizer and   

Brian Pagels designed, built and painted the Library. 1st 

Vice President Jamie Miller will host a Ribbon Cutting 

Celebration for their Library on Wednesday, May 9th at 

5:30 pm, open to the public. The celebration will include 

a book drive. Please bring new and or gently used books 

to fill the Library.  
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Welcome New Members 

East Chicago Eve—Angel Gilarski 

Sponsor: Arcides Santiago 

 

East Chicago Eve.—Manuel Castro 

Sponsor: Arcides Santiago 

 

Hamlet—Sandra L. Miller  

Sponsor: Wendy Semans 

 

LOFS—Linda L. Koblack 

Sponsor: Marjory Hyman 

 

LOFS—Jeanette M Tithof 

Sponsor : Linda Lee Kroner 

 

LOFS– Robert J. Tithof 

Sponsor: Wayne Kroner 

 

LOFS—Donald M. Tul 

Sponsor: Linda Lee Kroner 

 

Lowell—Robert E. Buche  

Sponsor: Michael Ceiga 

 

Munster—William, Melby 

Sponsor: Lorin Brown 

 

Rolling Prairie—Daisy B. King 

Sponsor: Robert Barnes 

 

Rolling Prairie—Edwin G. King 

Sponsor: Ronald King 

 

St. John—Kimm Maznaritz 

Sponsor: Allen Konieczka 

 

Winamac—Laura Bucinski 

Sponsor: Judy Heater 

 
 

 

District Zone Beats 

Those Who Have Completed  

Their Service 
 

Michigan City—John L. Bayler 

 

Rolling Prairie—Donald Grimm 

 

Star City—Adam T. Deitrich 

 

Valparaiso—Leonard Hamrick  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Region 2, Zone A & B  Meeting on Thursday , 

May 10th  at  6:30 pm. At the American Legion 

Post 502, 429 W. 750 N in South Haven. 

Dinner is $12 per person. DG Robin Smith will 

speak about the ISBVI. 

 

FREE GAS GRILLS 

Chesterton Lions Club has 3 heavy duty, 

gas griddles for making pancakes, hot 

dogs, sausages, etc. to offer at no charge 

to a Lions Club. You will be required to 

pick them up at our storage shed. For 

more info, call Lion Bill at (219)241-

8139. or Lion Jerry at (219)787-8475.    

See photo below. 

 

 



Page 19  Touching Lives Through Service 

  Issue 11, May 2018 


